

NEWTON GRAVEL PIT TEAM MEETING

April 27, 2017

Attendees: Dave Henderson, Dan Koski, Greg Minikel, Kathleen McDaniel, Tauren Beggs, JaNelle Merry.
Meeting held via phone/WebEx.

- 1. October Potable Work Report.** DNR has received the report from AECOM. T T. Beggs reviewed it and says it doesn't seem like a whole lot has changed.
- 2. October 2016 Groundwater Monitoring Report.** D. Henderson emailed this yesterday with hard copies to follow. The report is consistent with previous years.
- 3. Potable Well Testing Work Plan.** D. Henderson provided an overview of the sampling plan, including displaying the map via WebEx. The DNR was comfortable with the target zone plan. D. Henderson discussed the yellow sentinel zone, which is a three year sentinel zone, and the orange sentinel zone, which is a five year sentinel zone. The DNR provided tentative verbal agreement to this plan. D. Henderson indicated that he needed to update the text in the plan prior to submittal.
- 4. Status of new wells at 4005 Thunder Ridge and 4010 Thunder Ridge.** D. Koski indicated that photographs will be taken tomorrow to document the property conditions. Work on 4010 will start Monday pending weather and we should be prepared to start drilling. JaNelle Merry may stop out when work begins on Monday.
- 5. 3504 CTH CR Landscape Restoration.** Groundsource has Lakeland Landscape/Jerry Haupt to get the work done once weather conditions permit.
- 6. WPDES Permit – Status.** D. Henderson spoke with the DNR to get an update. D. Haas has given a verbal acknowledgement that he will approve the general permit. We are waiting for AECOM and T. Moen from Wastewater to do a response to comments and a subsequent review of drawings. D. Henderson will send out a response to comments and the plans as soon as the plans are prepared.
- 7. NR 718 Soil Samples.** D. Henderson distributed this last night. This is a technical memo that has the soil sampling results and a waste determination. D. Henderson discussed the new NR718 guidance document with R. Chronert last week at a consultant conference. We are wondering if the lack of detects are because cis-1,2 dichloroethene volatilizes quickly we are having no detects. Our next steps are to discuss an exemption request and provide a soil management plan in the RAOR document.
- 8. ROAR.** D. Henderson provided a brief update on the cost recovery process. We received written comments from two PRPs and are preparing a response. Under 292.35, the City is obligated to take into account these comments for the revision of the ROAR. D. Henderson will be providing a revised RAOR fairly quickly. The goal is to get a final draft to T. Beggs by the end of next week.
- 9. Phytoremediation.** R. Zalesny from the USFS has begun to get soil samples so he can start trees. We are also working on a draft memorandum of understanding, pending USFS drafting.
- 10. Any other topics?** AECOM is planning to deliver bids and specs to the City shortly. The materials will go out May 17, be opened on June 7, be approved at Council on June 19, and construction

will start shortly after that. D. Henderson also provided an update on well abandonment that is expected to occur as part of the plan.

T. Beggs needs finalized minutes from meetings from November 8, 2016 and February 23, 2017. City will locate and provide.

11. Next meeting – June 15, 2017 - 2nd Floor Conference Room, 10:00 am